


























N.W. Ayer and Son, 
Washington Square 

Philadelphia  
Pennsylvania 

 
My dear Commander,  
  
 Your letter about the Congressional Medals has been forwarded and reached me 
this morning. It is gratifying to feel that you think me worthy of a gold medal. To be so 
honored by one’s country is becoming to just a few, and I cannot help but feel that you 
have over estimated my services. This medal I shall prize beyond any words of 
description.   
 I have come to Philadelphia to learn the fundamentals of advertising and hope that 
someday I shall be able to serve N.W. Ayer in the capacity of a representative. This 
course of training should not last longer than Christmas time, when I hope to be able to 
be promoted to the position of a representative, and eventually work out of the Boston 
Office.  
 At about January first of 1932, it will be necessary to make definite moves toward 
the preparation of our dog department for the next expedition, if we leave in October of 
1932. At about this time, we must begin to collect the dogs which must be a larger and 
more northerly type than the majority we had on our last trip. I want more dogs like 
Moody, and Turnivik. Dogs that weigh between eighty-five and one hundred pounds.  
 With three hundred hand selected and actually tested dogs we will be able to do 
anything for you. But the secret will be to start early and prepare this department as 
thoroughly as you do your aviation unit, which never has a miss.  
  I have outlined in my room here at Philadelphia a plan of preparation which I 
would like to either send to you or talk over with you very soon. It includes the ways we 
should get the dogs and the kind of equipment we should get for this department.  
 For the books which you are now compiling, I have written something about the 
work of the dogs on the trail. I thought Eddie should take up details of equipment on the 
trail, a great problem confronting every polar explorer, and Freddie, the results of a 
portable radio receiver and transmitter on the trail. When would you like this data sent to 
you?  
 I hope you are getting you very well-deserved vacation. But a vacation for you is 
always work. Break away for a short time anyways and get a rest.  
 Your address at Amherst College, where you used the theme “The Three 
Musketeers” was a great tribute to all three of us, and for it I give you many thanks. The 
article, I have returned to Miss Cambell at 9 Brimmer Street.  

May I hear from you soon, believe me 
Most gratefully,  

Norman D. Vaughan  
 

c/o N.W. Ayer & Son, Washington Sq., Philadelphia- Penn  
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